ACADEMIC WORKS AND SELECTED PRESS ARTICLES

(New accessions, April – June 2021 Compiled by Karl-Heinz Krämer

[Excerpt from the complete literature index of Nepal Research]

Acharya, Umesh Prasad. 2020. Status of Women in Nepal: A Critical Analysis of Transformational Trajectories. Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:110-117

Adhikari, Dhruba Hari. 2021. Politics In A State Of Flux. The Rising Nepal, 23 April 2021

Adhikari, Keshab Prasad. 2020. Governance for Sustainability of Rural Water Supply and Sanitation Schemes (RWSS): The Case from NAPA-WASH. Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:25-38

Adhikari, Krishna Prasad. 2020. Difficulties and Misconceptions of Students in Learning Limit . Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:15-26

Adhikari, Naveen / Nepal, Tulasi. 2021. Estimating Quarterly GDP for Nepal: An Application of Chow-Lin Procedure . The Economic Journal of Nepal 42,3-4:41-53

Adhikari, Subash. 2021. Climate Change Impact on Nepal's Central Himalayas: A Scientific Outlook. República, 24 June 2021

Adhiraj, Kshitiz. 2020. Representation of women and girls in Nepal's cinema : A research report. Lalitpur: Plan International Nepal

American Bar Association. 2021. Challenges for Dalits in South Asia's Legal Community. Chapter I: Dalit Justice Defenders in Nepal. American Bar Association - Center for Human Rights

Amnesty International. 2021. Annual report – Nepal 2020

. London: Amnesty International

Amnesty International. 2021. Struggling to breathe: The second wave of Covid-19in Nepal. London: Amnesty International

Amrita, Anmol. 2021. Jobless people turn sandbowls into lush fields: Nepal's vast riverbeds, mostly unused, have huge potential to be utilised for the poverty alleviation of thousands of landless families. The Kathmandu Post, 21 June 2021

Aryal, Indira. 2021. Food Chain Management Key To Avert Human-Wildlife Conflict. The Rising Nepal, 11 April 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. FNJ Must Rise Above Partisan Interest. The Rising Nepal, 9 April 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. News Portals Must Follow Ethics . The Rising Nepal, 30 April 2021

Aryal, Kundan. 2021. NTV's Quest For Global Outreach. The Rising Nepal, 25 June 2021

Aryal, Trailokya Raj. 2021. Afno manche, all over again in Nepal: If any of you wants a government/bureaucratic job in the next two years, profess your loyalty to the UML, then join a clique, then prove your loyalty to your leader. Annapurna Express, 19 May 2021

Aryal, Trailokya Raj. 2021. What good is Nepali democracy? Annapurna Express, 8 April 2021

Asada-Miyakawa, Chihoko. 2021. Time to end the unacceptable: Together we can end child labour. The Himalayan Times 31 May 2021

Awale, Sonia. 2021. Aid pours into Nepal, but where be vaccines? International community rushes oxygen and PPEs, but Nepal is not even getting the vaccines it paid for. Nepali Times, 28 May 2021

Awale, Sonia. 2021. Microcosms of a pandemic: In the absence of government, municipalities and communities on the frontlines manage the second wave. Nepali Times, 7 May 2021

Awale, Sonia. 2021. Nepal leads in snow leopard study: Research into the habits and habitat of the elusive cat is key to protecting them. Nepali Times, 4 June 2021

Awale, Sonia. 2021. Protecting those who protect us from Covid: Frontline healthcare providers across the

country battle pandemic even as they fall sick and despite staff shortage. Nepali Times, 28 May 2021

Awale, Sonia. 2021. The carbon footprint of Nepal's tourism: The post-pandemic period will be an opportunity to do tourism in a better way. Nepali Times, 2 April 2021

Awale, Sonia. 2021. Unmasking the second wave : Nepalis are ignoring the new coronavirus surge. Nepali Times, 16 April 2021

Baidar, Aishwarya. 2021. Local authorities are pushing contact tracing, but many residents believe it is too little, too late . The Record, 7 May 2021

Bajracharya, Alina. 2021. Rebuilding Kathmandu after the 1934 quake: The construction of New Road 90 years ago has lessons for post-disaster urban planning. Nepali Times, 18 April 2021

Bajracharya, Srizu. 2021. Meet the keepers of old books: For decades, secondhand book shops have allowed people to buy books at affordable prices. But these shops are now finding it increasingly difficult to stay afloat. The Kathmandu Post, 22 April 2021

Bajracharya, Srizu. 2021. So what does it take to be a modern buhari? Tales of a Modern Buhari, an anonymous feminist account on Instagram, has become a safe space for urban Nepali women to share their experiences of being a woman in a patriarchal society. The Kathmandu Post, 1 May 2021

Baral, Lok Raj. 2021. Nepal's foreign policy failure: The oft-repeated policy of equidistance between India and China is unrealistic. The Kathmandu Post, 24 June 2021

Baral, Ravindra Prasad. 2020. Corporate Governance Mechanisms in Commercial Banks of Nepal . Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 120-134

Bartaula, Rajaram. 2021. Political Space for Youths: The political space for youths is going to contract further in South Asia including Nepal until and unless the senior leaders voluntarily give the youths the chance to lead. República, 17 April 2021

Basnyat, Binoj. 2021. China's pandemic diplomacy: The diplomatic offensive shows China's desire to be well connected in South Asia. The Kathmandu Post, 10 May 2021

Basnyat, Binoj. 2021. South Asian geopolitics: : Present and future : The days ahead are going to be more demanding for South Asian nations. The Kathmandu Post, 26 May 2021

Bhandari, Jhabindra. 2021. Building Momentum Towards HIV Response. The Rising Nepal, 4 June 2021

Bhandari, Jhabindra. 2021. Public health emergencies: Need for preparedness and readiness. The Himalayan Times, 10 June 2021

Bhatt, Ravindra Prasad. 2021. Changing global strategic environment : Reforms Nepal should make . The Himalayan Times, 15 April 2021

Bhattarai, Dinesh. 2021. Missing principle in Nepal's foreign policy? República, 28 April 2021

Bhattarai, Dinesh. 2021. Quo Vadis? República, 14 June 2021

Bhattarai, Lok Nath. 2020. Students' Perception on ICT Integrated Mathematics Classes. Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:27-38

Bhattarai, Narayan / Dangol, Shiva Shanker. 2021. Let our children thrive: We should act to ensure that children are not robbed of their childhood and dreams. The Kathmandu Post, 14 June 2021

Bhetwal, Anita. 2021. Nepal's other pandemic: road fatalities: More people die on Nepal's highways every year than in all natural disasters combined. Nepali Times, 8 April 2021

Bidari, Anisha. 2021. Controlling forest fires in Nepal. Annapurna Express, 1 April 2021

Bist, Jagadish Prasad. 2021. A budget without economic objectives: Every government has tried to launch schemes to stir up the public for election gains. The Kathmandu Post, 4 June 2021

Bist, Jagadish Prasad. 2021. Agriculture growth: It is about the market. The Himalayan Times, 21 May 2021

Bist, Jagadish Prasad. 2021. The second wave is knocking on the border: The government seems to be unconcerned about a possible renewed virus outbreak. The Kathmandu Post, 14 April 2021

Bothara, Jitendra. 2021. Better prepared next time: Five lessons we can learn from the Gorkha Earthquake to build safer communities. The Kathmandu Post, 9 April 2021

Budhathoki, Shak Bahadur. 2021. Improving learning outcomes: Teachers' commitment is crucial. The Himalayan Times, 15 June 2021

Budhathoky, Prakash. 2021. COVID-19 vaccination: Issue of life and death . The Himalayan Times, 18 May 2021

Byers, Alton C. 2021. Managing Everest's waste problem. Nepali Times, 30 April 2021

Chalise, Suresh C. 2021. India Tacitly Cooperated with Palace at One Point in 2002. República, 5 June 2021

Chatterjee Nepali, Sushila. 2021. Perception of Gender Norms Transformed through Innovative Technology in the Sectors of Agriculture and Natural Resources: Case Studies from Nepal. Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 61-80

Chaudhary, Sunita / Adhikari, Biraj. 2021. Seeking solutions from within: We need to embrace indigenous knowledge for biodiversity conservation. The Kathmandu Post, 25 May 2021

Chaudhary, Surendra Prasad. 2021. Does Nepal need innovation in foreign policy? Our leaders should have the political wisdom to optimise soft power and attract investment . The Kathmandu Post, 12 April 2021

Chuliwal, Shailandra. 2020. Comparative Study on Physical Fitness between Indigenous and Non-indigenous Students . Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:79-88

Dahal, Ashok. 2021. Janata Samajbadi's present and future prospects. Annapurna Express, 1 April 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Dialogue As Tool To Solve Conflict. The Rising Nepal, 10 April 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Essence Of Native Civil Society. The Rising Nepal, 19 June 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Foreign Policy Needs Clear Focus. The Rising Nepal, 1 May 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Fostering Local Democracy & Governance. The Rising Nepal, 24 April 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Leadership Crisis Plagues The Nation. The Rising Nepal, 12 June 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Nepal Must Tread A Fine Line. The Rising Nepal, 26 June 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Political Choices And Challenges. The Rising Nepal, 8 May 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Political Shifts And Public Intellectuals. The Rising Nepal, 17 April 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Untangling The Tangled Politics. The Rising Nepal, 29 May 2021

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2021. Why Youths Should Join Politics. The Rising Nepal, 3 April 2021

Dahal, Girdhari. 2020. Performance Evaluation of Local Body of Pokhara Metropolitan City . Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 45-55

Dahal, Taranath. 2021. Citizen engagement in public finance management in Nepal. República, 22 April 2021

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2021. An old mindset prevails: Public confidence in federalism is waning because of the Constituency Development Programme. The Kathmandu Post, 21 April 2021

Devkota, Khim Lal. 2021. Things to do before the budget: Institutional structures at the federal level should be reduced by at least a quarter. The Kathmandu Post, 6 May 2021

Devkota, Sanad. 2020. Viewpoint of the Supreme Court of Nepal on the arbitration process in the light of party autonomy. Tribhuvan University Journal 35,2:47-58

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Consequences Of Power-Centered Politics. The Rising Nepal, 28 April 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Correcting Nepal's Political Course. The Rising Nepal, 21 May 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Good Governance: Myth Or Reality? The Rising Nepal 19 April 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Regaining Lost Credibility. The Rising Nepal, 11 May 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. Relentless Ripples In Political Pond. The Rising Nepal, 2 June 2021

Dhamala, Bhupa P. 2021. The Vice Of Factionalism. The Rising Nepal, 5 April 2021

Dhital, Kausthub. 2021. Nepal Covid-19 impact worse than official figures: Only hospital deaths are counted, without testing daily caseload total is meaningless. Nepali Times, 4 June 2021

Dhungana, Shuvam. 2021. No let-up in cases of violence against women and children during lockdown: On average 53 cases of violence against women and children are reported daily across the country, according to records maintained by police. The Kathmandu Post, 15 June 2021

Dhungana, Shuvam. 2021. People ignoring social distancing measures despite spike in infections: When government officials and politicians themselves have been organising functions and rallies in defiance of Covid-19 restrictions, ordinary people have stopped taking precautions, experts say. The Kathmandu Post, 25 April 2021

Dhungana, Simón. 2021. The Space Creator: Ujwal didn't want a professional political party like the ones which have been in power for the last thirty years in Nepal, where the only way someone could serve had to go through decades spent on the different rungs of party membership. República, 16 June 2021

Dixit, Hemang. 2021. Why On The Thirteenth Day? As birds of the same feather flock together, and as there are neither permanent friends nor foes in politics, it is likely that the politicians will come to a political deal that suits them rather than what is best for the country. New Spotlight, 2 April 2021

Dixit, Kunda. 2021. Nepal is a hotbed of virus and politics: In the midst of a pandemic, Nepal's prime minister calls for a confidence vote in Parliament. Nepali Times, 6 May 2021

Dixit, Niranjan Mani. 2021. Nepal: A victim of party politics and power games. República, 30 April 2021

Döhne, Thomas. 2021. Nepal im Überblick. Südasien 41:1,103-105

Donohue, Mark. 2019. A typological investigation of Nepalese languages. Gipan 4:30-37

Galimberti, Simone. 2021. Education for Sustainable Development: The right bet for Nepal. The Himalayan Times, 25 May 2021

Galimberti, Simone. 2021. PM Employment Programme : Why not a monthly income to the beneficiaries? The Himalayan Times, 26 April 2021

Galimberti, Simone. 2021. Transform your school programme: Initiative for quake-affected schools. The Himalayan Times 10 May 2021

Gautam, Biranji / **Sharma, Devilal.** 2020. Contribution of Nepal Telecom to Nepalese Revenue. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studie, pp. 32-44

Gautam, Ganga Ram. 2020. English Language Teacher Professional Development During COVID-19 in Nepal . Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:103-112

Gautam, Kedar Raj. 2020. Financial Performance Analysis of Nepalese Financial Institutions in the Framework of CAMEL. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 56-74

Gautam, Susmita. 2020. Impact of Bridge Construction for Improved Livelihood in Rural Area. Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:101-109

Gautam, Upendra. 2021. Nepal's Ties With Neighbours: Red Line Must Not Be Crossed. The Rising Nepal, 2 May 2021

GC, Bimita. 2021. Discriminatory citizenship laws continue to disenfranchise Nepalis: Despite constitutional provisions, inaction on supporting laws has meant that individuals are routinely denied citizenship through their mothers. The Record, 16 April 2021

GC, Yubak Dhoj. 2021. Non-chemical ways to fight pest: An unceasing stream of biotic and abiotic stresses threaten food security and health. The Kathmandu Post, 2 June 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. A fledgling republic and a vulnerable constitution: How a charter that institutionalised republicanism has come under threat from someone elected to protect it—the President . The Kathmandu Post, 29 May 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. A third of Oli's Cabinet ministers are not members of federal parliament: Analysts

say the prime minister is showing utter disregard for constitutional provisions for his political gains . The Kathmandu Post, 12 April 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Bending constitutional provisions for government formation, the KP Oli way: Constitution drafters failed to foresee that prime minister elected under 76 (1) would dissolve the House after three years at the helm, as that article clearly ensures full term. The Kathmandu Post, 27 May 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Billions spent on Dharahara but school reconstruction suffering in lack of funds: Reconstruction of college buildings damaged in the 2015 earthquakes is yet to begin as the government only recently decided to take Indian loan despite stringent conditions. The Kathmandu Post, 23 April 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Chief justice in dock for attending council meet: Experts say Rana, who has refused to hear a petition against ordinance on Constitutional Council Act, committed judicial misconduct. The Kathmandu Post, 10 May 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. How rigid provisions are hobbling Nepal's political process: A no-confidence motion is a tool parties can use against prime minister, but strong conditions aimed at stability have weakened opposition forces in the House instead. The Kathmandu Post, 8 April 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. How upper house has become inactive, to the extent of being irrelevant: The National Assembly has certain roles to play. When the lower house is dissolved and the judiciary is in crisis, it has an even bigger responsibility, but it has failed, analysts say. The Kathmandu Post. 8 June 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Nepal hasn't seen a single conviction for torture and custodial deaths in the past three years: Police cannot be trusted to conduct impartial investigation into cases where own officers are involved, says a 2020 Supreme Court ruling. The Kathmandu Post, 28 June 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Political uncertainty puts Nepal's federal process on a bumpy road: Confusion created by KP Sharma Oli in Kathmandu has percolated into the provinces and it endangers implementation of federalism, experts say. The Kathmandu Post, 14 June 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Politics in the midst of a pandemic as people suffer: At a time when politicians should have demonstrated unity to fight the virus, they are busy in their petty political games, which represents a betrayal of citizens' trust, analysts say. The Kathmandu Post, 29. April 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. President Bhandari faces more questions for failing to abide by her duty: The head of state comes under scrutiny for being Oli's accomplice in undermining the constitution that she is supposed to protect. The Kathmandu Post, 23 May 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. President's actions can be subject to judicial review, lawyers argue: Advocates pleading on behalf of petitions against House dissolution wind up their arguments, bringing the Head of State's role and intentions under scrutiny. The Kathmandu Post, 26 June 2021

Ghimire, Binod. 2021. Verdict ahead of parliamentary hearing raises multiple questions: Experts say the Supreme Court saying Nahakul Subedi is qualified for the post of justice before a parliamentary hearing threatens the principle of separation of powers. The Kathmandu Post, 15 April 2021

Ghimire, Pratik. 2021. Sound business of mad honey: Collected by the world's largest bee Apis dorsata laboriosa, and commonly called "Bhir Mahuriko Maha" in Nepali, mad honey has a lot of medicinal values. Annapurna Express, 1 April 2021

Ghimire, Sambridh. 2021. Crime against Humanity: Instead of making genuine efforts toward vaccine procurement, the PM urged the public to gargle with guava leaves and drink turmeric-infused water to prevent COVID, saying even the vaccine does not guarantee total immunity. This was the time when cases had started increasing by 100%. República, 19 June 2021

Ghimire, Sambridh. 2021. Dawn of a new era: Resort politics: Parties are keeping their fickle politicians in resorts to shield them from temptation. The Kathmandu Post, 3 May 2021

Ghimire, Sambridh. 2021. When there is no doctor: Quacks, a major problem, may be trained to provide better basic health care. The Kathmandu Post, 14 June 2021

Giri, Anil. 2021. A complex political triangle of Maoist Centre and two opposition parties: The Maoists are looking to the Congress, which does not want to make any move, while the Janata Samajbadi is a divided house. Amid this, Oli continues to wield power. The Kathmandu Post, 1 April 2021

- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. A system that failed in the fight against pandemic: Failure to empower sub-national governments and political games in Kathmandu impacted provinces, thereby deepening the coronavirus crisis, experts say. The Kathmandu Post, 26 April 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Congress at a crossroads—party must hold convention by September, but how: Nepali Congress has already exhausted provisions that allow the delaying of general convention, and it cannot push it any further. And there is a pandemic. The Kathmandu Post, 12 June 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Deuba's intriguing dilemma and his credibility chasm: The onus of taking political process forward is upon the Congress chief. But given the dynamics in his party, and his relations with Oli and other parties, he is hesitating. The Kathmandu Post, 9 April 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Grand old party is in transition and seems to be in a dilemma: Nepali Congress is preparing for its general convention to elect a new leadership, but with too many aspirants to lead the party, leaders are busy forming alliances. The Kathmandu Post, 27 June 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Janata Samajbadi in a bid to bring a new twist to the tale of Nepal politics: The party says it is ready to lead the government, a condition that could leave Oli in a precarious position. The Kathmandu Post, 19 May 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Oli caused formation of Janata Samajbadi Party. Now he is prompting its split: Cracks have emerged in the party which was formed in April last year through the merger between Rastriya Janata Party Nepal and Samajbadi Party Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 2 May 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Opposition alliance builds pressure on Oli, but it too faces questions galore: The group with five former prime ministers also has answers to provide to the public and come up with what exactly it is aiming for, analysts say. The Kathmandu Post, 26 June 2021
- **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Who Nepal's political parties represent anyway: None seem to be concerned about the people hit by the virus, as they deal with crises of their own, paying little attention to their electorate. The Kathmandu Post, 3 June 2021
- **Giri, Anil / Pradhan, Tika R.** 2021. Country faces political crisis on top of a deepening virus crisis: With political turmoil ignited by Oli, parties are now in the number games, which look like a futile exercise, given their strengths and internal feuds in UML and Janata Samajbadi. The Kathmandu Post, 12 May 2021
- **Giri, Anil / Pradhan, Tika R / Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. President dissolves House, calls snap polls for November 12 and 19: After a day-long political drama, through a midnight Cabinet meeting, Oli, as he failed to get reappointed, takes the country towards elections amid a raging Covid-19 pandemic . The Kathmandu Post, 22 May 2021
- **Giri, Anil** / **Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2021. In MCC, Oli sees a chance to play domestic and geopolitical games: The prime minister is using the American aid not only to rein in opponents in his party but also to curry favour with international power centres, analysts and insiders say. The Kathmandu Post, 19 April 2021
- **Giri, Sanjay** / **Kayastha, Nagendra.** 2021. River basin management: Balance development and environment. The Himalayan Times 23 June 2021
- **Government of Nepal, Ministry of Finance.** 2021. Arthik sarvekshan 2077/78. Kathmandu: Ministry of Finance
- **Gyawali, Kalpana.** 2020. Sexual harassment and its effects on the mental health of the adolescents school girls in Lalitpur and Rupandehi district. Tribhuvan University Journal 35,2:72-88
- **Hamal, Dhana Laxmi.** 2021. Evolving Theories of Federalism and Comparative Evidence: Research Questions for Multicultural Democracy. Proceedings 2018: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 79-96
- **Harijan, Raksha Ram.** 2021. Stateless in their own country: The ordinance gave thousands of Nepalis who have no citizenship hope that they could perhaps finally get one. But with the Supreme Court declaring it void, that hope has been lost for now. The Record, 11 June 2021
- **Informal Sector Service Centre.** 2021. A Report on the Cases of Violence against Women and Girls. Kathmandu: Informal Sctor Service Centre (INSEC)
- Informal Sector Service Centre. 2021. Nepal Human Rights Year Book 2021. Kathmandu: Informal Sctor

Servicve Centre (INSEC)

Institute for Integrated Development Studies (publ.). 2021. IIDS Policy Advisory Group on Covid-19: Recommendations for Public Action . Kathmandu: Institute for Integrated Development Studies (IIDS), May 20, 2021

International Labour Organization. 2021. Nepal Child Labour report 2021: (Based on the data drawn from Nepal Labour Force Survey 2017/18). International Labour Organisation

Jain, Bandana Kumari. 2020. Employment empowering women: An experience of Nepal. Tribhuvan University Journal 35,2:116-134

Joshi, Maheshwar P. 2019. Cognitive archaeology: In search of the earliest syntactic language-users in Himalaya. Gipan 4:1-18

Kadel, Purna Bahadur. 2020. Challenges of Teacher Autonomy for Professional Competence. Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1:39-46

Karki, Bir Bahadur. 2020. Marketing, Technological Problems and Personal Barriers of Micro-Enterprises. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies , pp. 18-31

Karki, Shristi. 2021. Everybody counts in Nepal: Nepal's 2021 census in June is set to be its most inclusive and ambitious yet. Nepali Times, 27 March 2021

Karki, Shristi. 2021. Nepal to conduct census: Country's changing social demography will be explored, even as it confronts a 2nd coronavirus wave. Nepali Times, 16 April 2021

Kathuria, Sanjay / Srinivasan, TG / Wagle, SwARNIM. 2021. How trade spats increase poverty: the India-Nepal Episode of 2015 . República, 23 June 2021

Kattel, Mukunda Raj. 2021. Are We Heading Towards Socialism? The Rising Nepal 28 June 2021

Kattel, Mukunda Raj. 2021. FDI In Agriculture : Opportunities & Challenges. The Rising Nepal, 3 May 2021

Kattel, Mukunda Raj. 2021. Nepal Does Better In Global Hunger Index. The Rising Nepal, 21 April 2021

Kayastha, Vidhu Prakash. 2021. Wonderful Ilam where culture and nature compliment each other: Ilam is home to various ethnic groups like Limbu, Rai, Lepcha, Gurung, Magar, Newa, Khas, Arya etc. Cultural variety can be seen in Ilam in festivities with mind blowing music and colorful costumes. República, 17 April 2021

KC, Dipendra Bahadur. 2020. Deuki Pratha in Nepal: Problems and changing beliefs. Tribhuvan University Journal 35,2:89-102

KC, Ojaswi / Regmi, Roshani. 2021. The Legislation and Legitimisation of Gender Discriminatory Practices: Property Law in Nepal. Proceedings 2018: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 111-121

KC, Tulza. 2020. Impact of Covid-10 on university education, Nepal: Review paper. Tribhuvan University Journal 35,2:34-46

Khadgi, Ankit. 2021. The inclusivity problem with Nepal's census: The Central Bureau of Statistics' upcoming census decision to count all the queer population under the category of 'others' is highly problematic, say activists. The Kathmandu Post, 18 May 2021

Khadka, Bal Krishna / Sthapit, Pranaya Ratna / Sharma, Sudhindra. 2021. Self-Help Group's Effects on Women's Empowerment . Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 21-38

Khadka, Gopal. 2020. Prominence of Improved Cook Stove (ICS) in Rural Area: End- Users Perspective . Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:18-24

Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra. 2021. Politics of fear and international influence: Political processes in Nepal are now increasingly being influenced by networks of greed. The Kathmandu Post, 7 April 2021

Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra. 2021. Restoring balance: The relationship between the people and political parties is reaching a breaking point. The Kathmandu Post, 5 May 2021

Khanal, Ishwar Dev. 2021. Is Nepal headed toward early elections? Khabarhub, 21 May 2021

Khanal, Ishwar Dev. 2021. Oratorical genius Oli missed a golden opportunity. Khabarhub, 11 May 2021

Khanal, Peshal. 2020. Lived Experience of Online Teaching During the COVID-19 Pandemic: Implications for Curriculum and Teaching . Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:89-102

Kharel, Khom Raj. 2019. Contribution of Insurance Business In Nepal . The Economic Journal of Nepal 42,3-4:54-65

Kharel, Khom Raj / Chalise, Dhan Raj. 2020. Extarcing Trading Locus: Where we are in Indo-Nepal Trade? Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:40-50

Kharel, Suman / Marahatta, Deepak. 2020. Conventional Farming Practices around Kathmandu Valley: An Appraisal . Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:81-92

Khatiwada, Rajesh. 2019. Retroflexion in Nepali. Gipan 4, 2019, 19-29

Khatri, Bishnu Bahadur. 2020. Peer Review Process in Scholarly Communication and Scientific Publishing . Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:13-17

Khatry, Cilla. 2021. Floods in Nepal: A recurring nightmare. Annapurna Express, 24 June 2021

Khatry, Cilla. 2021. The forgotten soldiers: Kathmandu's trash collectors. Annapurna Express, 17 June 2021

Kochhar, Geeta. 2021. House Dissolution : Blow to political future of Nepal . The Himalayan Times, 1 June 2021

Kochhar, Geeta. 2021. Nepali politics: Testing waters of democracy. The Himalayan Times, 17 May 2021

Koirala, Naresh. 2021. Indifference is not an option: We must challenge the politicians and expose their treachery. The Kathmandu Post, 30 May 2021

Koirala, Naresh. 2021. The elusive no-confidence motion: What are the options to replace Oli and restore sanity in Nepal's politics? The Kathmandu Post, 19 April 2021

Koirala, Naresh. 2021. UML's unity mantra: The Nepal camp has unequivocally supported Oli and turned a blind eye to his transgressions. The Kathmandu Post, 27 June 2021

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Demagogie der Macht : Oberster Gerichtshof erklärt NCP für illegitim. Südasien41,1:06-107

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Democracy and political parties in crisis. Khabarhub, 18 April 2021

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Is Nepal still a democratic state? Khabarhub, 19 June 2021

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Ist Nepal noch ein demokratischer Staat? Politische Eliten ruinieren das Land. Südfasien 41,2:97-98

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Morality and policy and the means (upaya) of Hindu politics. Khabarhub, 18 May 2021

Krämer, Karl-Heinz. 2021. Three decades of movements, uprisings, putsches and constitutions: Did they promote democracy? . Khabarhub, 1 May 2021

Lal, CK. 2021. A lament for lost opportunities: The excitement of achievement in 1990 turned out to be a rather short one. The Kathmandu Post, 14 April 2021

Lal, CK. 2021. Controversies, conspiracies and the constitutional crisis: With more holes in it than a strainer, the convoluted constitution was fated to fail. The Kathmandu Post, 26 May 2021

Lal, CK. 2021. It's time to go, El Supremo: Oli considers the amoral pragmatism of Marxism-Leninism and Maoism to be the guiding principle of his political life. The Kathmandu Post, 12 May 2021

Lal, CK. 2021. Paradoxical powerlessness of the Supremo : The anti-Maoist elements of civil society have made Oli an icon of Khas-Arya ethnonationalism . The Kathmandu Pot, 9 June 2021

Lal, CK. 2021. Saffronisation of the body politic: Oli wants to be the republican inheritor of Hindu rule, by mingling royalist yellow with Marxist-Leninist red. The Kathmandu Post, 23 June 2021

Lal, CK. 2021. Unravelling of the Indian governance model: The structure of the Hindu Rashtra is being erected in what was once a raucous and yet thriving democracy. The Kathmandu Post, 28 April 2021

Lamichhane, Jagannath / Mahato, Sanjaya / Niraula, Sushav. 2021. What are Nepali youth thinking? República, 16 May 2021

Lamichhane, Roshee. 2021. Destination branding of pilgrimage tourism: Nepal has not worked enough to make destination marketing a viable proposition. The Kathmandu Post, 7 April 2021

Lamichhane, Roshee. 2021. How to manage health supplies: The pandemic has thoroughly exposed the hollowness of our data management system. The Kathmandu Pot, 9 June 2021

Lamichhane, Roshee. 2021. Legalise marijuana: Nepal should look into the prospects of the constructive use of cannabis. The Kathmandu Post, 22 April 2021

Lamichhane, Roshee. 2021. That's one monumental task: Encouraging public-private partnership in the conservation of heritage sites in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 19 May 2021

Mahara, Tilak Singh / Bhatt, Naw Raj. 2019. Role of Inflow of Resources on Economic Growth of Nepal . The Economic Journal of Nepal 42,3-4:66-78

Maharjan, Harsha Man. 2021. Role Of Audience In Media Accountability. The Rising Nepal, 5 June 2021

Maharjan, Harsha Man. 2021. Safeguarding Privacy In The Digital World. The Rising Nepal, 1 May 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Collective Action Needed To Curb Drug Abuse. The Rising Nepal, 13 April 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Need To Reactivate SAARC. The Rising Nepal, 6 April 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Preserving The Heritage Sites. The Rising Nepal, 15 June 2021

Maharjan, Uttam. 2021. Stemming Resurgence Of COVID-19. The Rising Nepal, 20 April 2021

Mainali, Ram Prasad. 2021. Pseudo-experts and Economic Policy. República, 20 June 2021

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2021. Enhancing Public Trust In Judiciary. The Rising Nepal, 19 June 2021

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2021. Judiciary in federalism of Nepal: Universally agreed principles ignored . The Himalayan Times, 28 June 2021

Mainali, Shyam Prasad. 2021. The way to environmental degradation: The decision to extract sand, stones and soil for export to reduce the deficit is unwise. The Kathmandu Post, 17 June 2021

Malla, Shrijan Bahadur. 2021. Ending the science-policy gap: There should be a science-based policymaking process in disaster risk reduction. The Kathmandu Post, 16 May 2021

Manandhar, Narayan. 2021. Back in court: The world will be watching the political and legal eccentricities taking place in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 1 June 2021

Manandhar, Narayan. 2021. The Political Imbroglio. República, 1 April 2021

Manandhar, Narayan. 2021. The sting operations: It is very difficult to say what possible impacts the ban will have on the anti-corruption drive. The Kathmandu Post, 11 May 2021

Mandal, Chandan Kumar. 2021. Thunderbolts getting deadlier each year as country remains unprepared: The Department of Hydrology and Meteorology admits it has not been able to fully utilise the only weather radar to its potential. The Kathmandu Post, 19 April 2021

Mani, Muthukumara S. (ed). 2021. Glaciers of the Himalayas : Climate Change, Black Carbon, and Regional Resilience . Washington: World Bank

Mathema, Niharika. 2021. Gender inclusive public spaces: Thoughtful design is the key. The Himalayan Times, 23 April 2021

Mawby, Briana / **Applebaum, Anna.** 2021. Responding to Disaster: Women's Roles in Nepal's Political Transition and Earthquake Recovery. Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 39-60

Mishra, Aashish. 2021. The Distorted Censuses. The Rising Nepal, 1 May 2021

Mishra, Pramod. 2021. Politics and institution building: Political tactics and short-term gains trump institution-building for frontline politicians. The Kathmandu Post, 8 April 2021

Moktan, Sanjila. 2021. Covid-19 and Higher Education: A Bibliography. Kathmandu: Martin Chautari

Moronval, Frédéric. 2021. Vitality of Language and Religion among the Newars in the Kathmandu Valley .

Proceedings 2018: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 122-131

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2021. A break from an all-male tradition: Hisila Yami's feminist leaning brings a different perspective to the Maoist conflict. But is it adequate? The Kathmandu Post, 11 June 2021

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2021. A vision from the future: As difficult as it is to digest, brown skies and a dim sun are here to stay. The Kathmandu Post, 2 April 2021

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2021. Losing trust in the republic: As citizens scramble for oxygen and a hospital bed, our state has disappeared. The Kathmandu Post, 14 May 2021

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2021. Modern-day Neros: Our political leadership's abdication of responsibility borders on criminality. The Kathmandu Post, 30 April 2021

Mulmi, Amish Raj. 2021. Nepal is in disarray. Its foreign policy doesn't need to be: Foreign policy cannot serve individual interests. In Nepal, unfortunately, this is the norm. The Kathmandu Post, 25 June 2021

National Planning Commission, (publ.). 2020. Sustainable Development Goals: Progress Assessment Report 2016–2019. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

Nepal, Ratna Mani. 2020. Responses to the Covid-19: A Political Economic Analysis. Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:65-74

Neupane, Shova. 2020. Governance Practices in Nepalese Commercial Banks . Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17_75-80

Niti Foundation. 2021. Youth Anxiety, Aspiration, and Activism : Survey report. Kathmandu: Niti Foundation

Niure, Dhruba Prasad. 2020. Content Delivery Modes for Students with Visual Impairments in Integrated Schools of Nepal . Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:57-68

Numminem, Anttoni James. 2021. Scars of the Maoist conflict: Resetting the truth commission now is a priority if citizens are to get closure. The Kathmandu Post, 20 May 2021

Oh, Young Hoon. 2016. Sherpa Intercultural Experiences in Himalayan Mountaineering: A Pragmatic Phenomenological Perspective. PhD thesis, University of California, Riverside

Oh, Young Hoon. 2018. Dying Differently: Sherpa and Korean Mountaineers on Everest. Minnesota Review, Issue 90, 2018 (New Series), pp. 100-113

Oh, Young Hoon. 2021. Transregionalism, Hierarchy, and Belonging Dynamics in Himalayan Mountain Tourism. Proceedings 2018: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 132

Ojha, Anup. 2021. As virus grips, cooperation lacking among three tiers of government: Local government representatives say the centre has empowered chief district officers and they are toothless. The Kathmandu Post, 2 May 2021

Pandey, Paban Raj. 2021. Banks girding for merger mania: Companies should be the ones to decide if and when to merge, not government edicts. The Kathmandu Post, 3 June 2021

Pandey, Paban Raj. 2021. Leverage can both help and hurt: With leverage in trading, any gains get multiplied. But so do the losses. The Kathmandu Post, 26 April 2021

Pandey, Rishikesh. 2020. Gender Differentials in Perceiving Climate Change Impacts in the Kaligandaki Basin, Nepal. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 173-203

Pandit, Bhanu. 2020. Contribution of Skill Test in Employment among Short Term Vocational Training Graduates . Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:1-12

Pant, Laxman Datt. 2021. Information as a matter of life and death: Why credible journalism matters. The Himalayan Times, 3 May 2021

Parajuli, Kamal. 2021. Pay Tax, Demand Welfare And Accountability. The Rising Nepal, 3 June 2021

Parajuli, Monika. 2021. Nepal Holds Potential For Precision Farming. The Rising Nepal, 26 May 2021

Pasa, Rajan Binayek. 2020. Tourism in Nepal: The Models for Assessing Performance of Amaltari Bufferzone Community Homestay in Nawalpur. Nepalese Journal of Development and Rural Studies 17:51-

Pathak, Kribina. 2021. Save our water springs: Springs have provided water to our communities for ages, and we are destroying them. The Kathmandu Post, 4 April 2021

Pathak, Lekhnath S. 2019. Honorification in Nepali : A psycholinguistic perspective. Gipan, pp. 80-90

Paudel, Jagadish. 2021. Need of Disaster Preparedness for Responding to Possible Eventualities. República, 21 April 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Defeat of confidence motion: Herculean challenge for new govt. The Himalayan Times, 14 May 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Disregard of constitutional norms: Manifestation of hubris syndrome. The Himalayan Times, 1 April 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Dissolution at midnight: Yet another travesty of the constitution. The Himalayan Times, 26 May 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Flood, landslide havoc in Nepal: Caused by abandoning tradition. The Himalayan Times, 25 June 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Nepal's caretaker government : A total embarrassment. The Himalayan Times, 9 June 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Political lull in Nepal : All the major parties to be blamed. The Himalayan Times, 14 April 2021

Pokharel, Jiba Raj. 2021. Second wave of corona: Quality education compromised. The Himalayan Times, 4 May 2021

Pokharel, Ramjee Prasad. 2020. Visitors' Perception and their Experience of Public Open Space of Bhadrakali Premises in Pokhara, Kaski, Nepal. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 159-172

Pokhrel, Prakash. 2021. Nepal's Failed Governance and Unemployment Problem: The government is least concerned about the chaos in the country created by the unemployment problem. Instead, the Oli government's every move shows that Oli is only worried about saving his chair. República, 2 June 2021

Pokhrel, Prakash. 2021. Unbreakable Nepal-India Relationship: Why Cracks Occur? República, 30 June 2021

Poudel, Arjun. 2021. When governance took a backseat, second wave took hold: At border points, authorities are failing to conduct tests and quarantine people, just as health facilities are on the verge of buckling under the caseload. The Kathmandu Post, 23 April 2021

Poudel, Keshab. 2021. Melamchi project: Water at the tap. New Spotlight, 2 April 2021

Poudel, Shrijana. 2020. Domestic Violence against Married Women in Kaski District, Nepal . Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 221-230

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. After Nepal Communist Party (NCP), now UML headed for vertical split: Oli constitutes a 19-member Standing Committee excluding leaders close to Nepal—an indication the two leaders are prepared to go their separate ways. The Kathmandu Post, 24 April 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. All eyes on Chief Justice Rana, as crisis deepens in the judiciary: After Rana constituted the bench on seniority basis, Oli's lawyers demand expulsion of two justices for their position that current House dissolution is linked to March 7 verdict. The Kathmandu Post, 7 June 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. An election of journalists under the shadow of political parties: Almost all candidates have backing of parties, leaving little space for independent ones to lead, which many say could affect independence of Federation of Nepali Journalists. The Kathmandu Post, 9 April 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. Are Nepal's parties taking the country towards early polls? Oli is for elections, and Congress, the main opposition, Maoist Centre, Oli's former ally, and Samajbadi Party, the fourth but a key force, appear to give their tacit consent. The Kathmandu Post, 7 April 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. Bhandari, Oli defend House dissolution, Sapkota calls it unconstitutional: In their responses, the President claims her action cannot be tested by judiciary, prime minister argues court cannot

give a prime minister and Speaker says both are wrong. The Kathmandu Post, 18 June 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. For Oli, power—not governance—is priority, as country fights virus wave: Thakur-Mahato faction joins government, inviting questions for themselves of being complicit with someone who they once opposed for his loathing for the Madhes. The Kathmandu Post, 5 June 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. In a big blow to Oli, Supreme Court annuls appointments of 20 ministers: Interim order asserts government is a caretaker one and terms induction of new ministers earlier this month, after prime minister lost a confidence vote, unconstitutional. The Kathmandu Post, 23 June 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. Oli attempts to use citizenship ordinance for his political gains: Timing raises questions over intentions as bill had been pending in Parliament for years. The Kathmandu Post, 24 May 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. Press Council's censure of social media posts draws condemnation. The Kathmandu Post, 27 June 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. 2021. Swearing by political principles and acting just the opposite: Nepali politicians are losing their moral compass, they themselves say to criticise others. Analysts say such a lack of political ethics among leaders is a threat to democracy. The Kathmandu Post, 21 April 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. / **Ghimire, Binod.** 2021. Is Dahal headed for shedding the Maoist tag for good? Maoist Centre was dissolved after its merger with UML in May 2018, but it was thrust upon Dahal by court in March. It now appears to have become albatross around his neck. The Kathmandu Post, 14 April 2021

Pradhan, Tika R. / **Giri, Anil.** 2021. Oli's preference for politics to virus crisis is an affront to people, analysts say: The UML chair and prime minister is paying no attention to soaring coronavirus cases, as he busies himself with political schemings ahead of his May 10 trust vote. The Kathmandu Post. 7 May 2021

Prasain, Krishana. 2021. Wage gap between men and women persists: Report; The widest difference is in the professional category where a male worker earns Rs23,800 monthly compared to Rs12,000 for a female . The Kathmandu Post, 16 June 2021

Prasain, Sangam. 2021. Nepal's economy on road to recovery, economists say: As per the World Bank, the country is expected to achieve a growth rate of 2.7 percent this fiscal year. The Kathmandu Post, 1 April 2021

Pudasaini, Navaraj. 2021. No alternative to working together: There is a need for common understanding to implement the country's foreign policy. The Kathmandu Post, 2 May 2021

Pudasainy, Supriya. 2021. The subtle art of misogyny: Time to break free of it . The Himalayan Times, 27 May 2021

Rai, Rabindra Kumar. 2019. Chamling basic vowels: Acoustic analysis. Gipan 4:175-185

Rai, Tara M. 2019. Lexical comparison in Hayu: A lexicostatistical analysis. Gipan 4:162-174

Rajbhandary, Anjana. 2021. Shamed for bleeding: Nepali women still have to deal with period shame. Nepali Times, 9 April 2021

Rajkarnikar, Rashmee Shilpakar. 2019. Perspective of Women in the Nepalese Economy: Opportunities, Challenges and Future Scope . The Economic Journal of Nepal 42,3-4: 29-40

Rana, Bandana. 2021. Women's unpaid care work: Let's recognise it. The Himalayan Times, 13 April 2021

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2021. The devil on one side and a pandemic on the other. The Record, 22 May 2021

Rana, Pranaya SJB. 2021. The many sins of Bidya Bhandari. The Record, 21 May 2021

Ranjit, Yogesh. 2019. History of Forest Management in Nepal: An Analysis of Political and Economic Perspective . The Economic Journal of Nepal 42:3-4,12-28

Ranjitkar, Kiran REam. 2020. Understanding Primary Curriculum from Philosophical Perspectives . Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5:1-2,47-56

Rathgeber, Theodor. 2021. Gewogen und für zu leicht befunden : Nepals Menschenrechtslage vor der UNO geprüft. Südasien 41,1:108

Raya, Balaram. 2020. Disaster challenges in tourism industry and local communities in the Annapurna

Conservation Area. Tribhuvan University Journal 35:2,59-71

Regmi, Bhim Narayan. 2021. Language distribution in Nepal and question on unit of additional official language. Gipan 4:117-141

Regmi, Dan Raj. 2019. Segmental phonological properties in Thakali: A typological perspective. Gipan 4:142-161

Regmi, Khil Raj. 2021. Social Justice, Good Governance, and Development. Khabarhub, 15 April 2021

Regmi, Radfika / **Karki, Sarita** / **Shrestha, Saphalta.** 2020. Adherence to Antiretroviral Therapy among Patient Living with Human Immunodeficiency Virus/ Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome (PLHA) Patients Visiting at Anti-retroviral Therapy Center in Pokhara . Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 204-210

Regmi, Umesh Raj. 2021. Online Education: A Hobson's Choice. The Rising Nepal, 7 May 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Budget And Its Governing Principles. The Rising Nepal, 10 June 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Catch Them Young For Integrity Building. The Rising Nepal, 8 April 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Expanding Civic Space At Local Level. The Rising Nepal, 1 April 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Expanding Mediation Services. The Rising Nepal, 3 June 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Fostering Intergovernmental Ties. The Rising Nepal, 22 April 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Party Democratisation Should Top The Agenda. The Rising Nepal, 17 June 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Political Expediency Overrules Ethics. The Rising Nepal, 27 May 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Public Policies Fail To Deliver Results. The Rising Nepal, 20 May 2021

Rijal, Mukti. 2021. Purse Plays Havoc In The Polls. The Rising Nepal, 15 April 2021

Risal, Bhairav. 2021. Adventures in the first national census after King Mahendra's coup. Nepali Times, 16 March 2021

Risal, Susan. 2021. No safe space: Women who faced sexual violence during the 10 years of the Maoist armed conflict continue to suffer. The Kathmandu Post, 16 June 2021

Rizal, Shuvam. 2021. Amidst Covid-19 and climate change, a mental health crisis looms. The Record, 1 June 2021

Robertson, Tom. 2021. Why are Sherpas always happy? Did Western ideas about Sherpas actually change their interactions with outsiders? Nepali Times, 28 May 2021

Robertson, Tom / Thapa Shrestha, Nilima. 2021. Kathmandu loses its open spaces: This will mean more injuries and deaths in the next big earthquake. Nepali Times, 7 May 2021

Roy, Ram Rekha / Sharma, Bishnu Prasad. 2019. Economic Cost of Absentee and Dropout Students in Public Schools of Nepal . The Economic Journal of Nepal 152:1-11

Sakya, Saguni Singh. 2021. History of pandemics in Nepal: Smallpox then, COVID today. The Himalayan Times, 2 June 2021

Sangroula, Nilam. 2021. Faltering Intraparty Democracy: The deepening crisis of intraparty democracy brushes off the achievement of democratic values and legal standards and creates a feeding ground for brutal and egregious dictators. We are, in a true sense, living under a dictatorship. República 25 May 2021

Sapkota, Chandan. 2021. Big budget, big promises: Given that the pandemic is affecting economies everywhere, Nepal's budget is exceptionally far- fetched. The Kathmandu Post, 2 June 2021

Sapkota, Chandan. 2021. The economy has been eroding: Given the rapid spread of Covid-19, CBS's growth projection will most likely be an overestimation. The Kathmandu Post, 17 May 2021

Sapkota, Shankar. 2021. Agro-Strategy Tailored To Protect Ecosystem. The Rising Nepal, 9 June 2021

Sapkota, Shankar. 2021. What's in the agriculture budget: The government's financial plan has also emphasised the digitisation of agriculture. The Kathmandu Post, 16 June 2021

Sarma, Sumit Kumar. 2021. Anxiety, Assertion and the Politics of Naming: The Making of 'Assameli-Gorkha'. Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 81-95

Schedin, Henrik. 2021. Not all disabilities are equal in Nepal: The leaders of the disability movement are mostly from upper castes and those with physical disabilities as opposed to intellectual disabilities. Annapurna Express, 8 April 2021

Shahi Thakuri, Rojisha. 2021. How are we failing our daughters? Parents have the biggest role to play in taking care of the mental health of their children. The Kathmandu Post, 23 May 2021

Shakya, Shobhit. 2021. Heritage Restoration and Traditional Community Governance in the Kathmandu Valley. Proceedings 2018: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 146-162

Shakya, Sujeev. 2021. Building institutions: The focus on the individual must be replaced by a culture of institution-building. The Kathmandu Post, 20 April 2021

Shakya, Sujeev. 2021. Digital nomads: Can Nepal compete in attracting this new segment of visitors? The Kathmandu Post, 6 April 2021

Shakya, Sujeev. 2021. How not to manage a crisis: Society's handling of the pandemic reflects on the government's performance. The Kathmandu Post, 18 May 2021

Shakya, Sujeev. 2021. The difference between communism in China and Nepal: Three decades of existence has shown us that Nepali communists have misguided priorities. The Kathmandu Post, 29 June 2021

Shakya, Sujeev. 2021. Twenty years after the royal massacre: Nepal's trajectory drastically changed after the events of June 1, 2001. The Kathmandu Post, 1 June 2021

Sharma, Mandira / **Parajuli, Karuna.** 2021. Seeking a rights-based approach to healthcare: The pandemic should be a wake-up call for Nepal to revamp its public healthcare system. The Kathmandu Post, 16 May 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Free Press Checks Disinformation. The Rising Nepal, 5 May 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Need Of Robust Civil Society Movement. The Rising Nepal, 21 April 2021

Sharma, Namrata. 2021. Weddings In Pandemic. The Rising Nepal, 28 April 2021

Sharma, Narayan P. 2019. Puma verbs and the proto-Kiranti verbal agreement system. Gipan 4:54-62

Sharma, Rajendra. 2021. Military and the State: Domesticating the Geopolitics. Khabarhub, 15 May 2021

Sharma, Robin. 2021. Oli's attempts to rule by dicta: Since coming to power, Prime Minister Oli has attempted numerous times — via ordinances — to bypass the legislation and vest the powers to make laws within himself. The Record, 16 June 2021

Sharma, Sharada / **Banjara, Sobita.** 2020. Perception of Social Health Insurance Program among Community People in Pokhara, Nepal. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 211-220

Sharma, Shriram / Dhungel, Prem Raj. 2021. Biggest Killer After Earthquake, But Neglected. The Rising Nepal 28 June 2021

Sherpa, Lhakpa Norbu. 2021. Was Tenzing a Tibetan, Nepali or Indian? It does not matter. Nepali Times, 28 May 2021

Shieh, Shawn / Chow, Lowell / Huang, Zhong / Yue, Jinfei. 2021. Understanding and mitigating social risks to sustainable development in China's BRI: evidence from Nepal and Zambia. ODI report. London: ODI

Shiwakoti, Rabindra. 2020. Relationship between Policy and Practices of Decision Making in Public Schools. Interdisciplinary Research in Education 5,1-2:69-78

Shrestha Adhikari, Mona. 212. Analysing the Construction of Gendered Work: A Case of Hotels, Resorts, and Casinos in the Kathmandu Valley. Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 1-20

Shrestha, Bihari Krishna. 2021. Arrested democratic transformation in Nepal: International civil society intervention could make a difference. Khabarhub, 23 April 2021

Shrestha, Bihari Krishna. 2021. Public hearing by Greater Civic Agitation: The disgrace that was!.

Khabarhub, 2 April 2021

Shrestha, Buddhi Narayan. 2021. Everyone must be counted: The inhabitants of the greater Kalapani area must be enumerated by virtual means. The Kathmandu Post, 12 May 2021

Shrestha, Madhav. 2021. Public policy implementation : Ways to upending barriers. The Himalayan Times, 11 May 2021

Shrestha, Madhav Kumar. 2020. Buddhist attitude towards health related physical fitness in Kathmandu valley. Tribhuvan University Journal 35:2,151-160

Shrestha, Nameeta / Acharya, J. 2020. Effect of early childhood malnutrition on tooth eruption sequence in Nepalese children. Tribhuvan University Journal 35,2:22-33

Shrestha, Nitish Lal. 2021. Act Now: Manage Health Workers to Combat COVID-19. Khabarhub, 17 May 2021

Shrestha, Nitish Lal. 2021. Fight for survival. Khabarhub, 25 May 2021

Shrestha, Nitish Lal. 2021. Migrant Workers' Contribution vs. Government Behavior. Khabarhub, 29 May 2021

Shrestha, Nitish Lal. 2021. What else could have been done in Budget 2078/79? Khabarhub, 4 June 2021

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2021. All census-related work halted due to pandemic: The 2021 decennial census was to be the most comprehensive census ever. The Kathmandu Post, 4 May 2021

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2021. Government plans to hold census in Kalapani but doesn't know how: Sending enumerators there looks impossible, local leaders say. Authorities are mulling over counting residents on the basis of past Indian census data or satellite imagery. The Kathmandu Post, 7 April 2021

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2021. Local governments say they don't get enough resources: The federal government needs to hand over their constitutional responsibilities as well as staff to subnational governments, experts say. The Kathmandu Post, 5 April 2021

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2021. Nepal likely to lose another year of development work: Construction projects held up as pandemic disrupts labour supply and delivery of equipment, contractors say. The Kathmandu Post, 2 May 2021

Shrestha, Prithvi Man. 2021. Nepal wanted to buy millions of jabs. Here's how it failed: Over the past months, conflicting narratives have emerged on what went wrong in Health Ministry that leave the country without vaccines, as virus crisis deepens. The Kathmandu Post, 8 May 2021

Shrestha, Sagun. 2021. Nepal needs an ICT census: The survey will provide facts and figures to help manage education during crises. The Kathmandu Post, 11 April 2021

Shrestha, Simran / Bhetwal, Sagun / Khadgi, Dikshya. 2021. Domestic violence: Lessons from Nepal's first nationwide lockdown: Risks have increased due to restrictions on movement, confinement with perpetrators, constant surveillance, and disconnect from social support systems. Annapurna Express, 27 May 2021

Sijapati, Alisha. 2021. The homecoming of Nepal's gods: The repatriation of Kathmandu's stolen religious objects appears to be gathering pace. Nepali Times, 16 April 2021

Sijapati, Shristi. 2021. Assessment of the Support to Education of Nepali Marginalised Girls . Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 96-117

Sindurakar, Jinesh. 2021. Stop environmental degradation: Before it is too late. The Himalayan Times 3 June 2021

Singh, Apurva. 2021. Election in crisis: Why we need to talk about. The Himalayan Times, 8 April 2021

Singh, Apurva. 2021. Nepal's policy on migrant workers : Alarming complacency. The Himalayan Times, 30 April 2021

Singh, Apurva. 2021. Open up the economy: Protectionism is hurting business. The Himalayan Times, 13 May 2021

Singh, Ram Ekwal. 2020. A study of written English in Nepal. Tribhuvan University Journal, 35:2,135-150

Singh, S. Binodkumar. 2021. Nepal: Hurried Pact. SAIT, Volume 19, No.48, May 24, 2021

Singh, Shankar Man. 2021. Ensuring Occupational Safety During COVID-19 Pandemic. The Rising Nepal, 1 May 2021

Singh, Shankar Man. 2021. Online Education amid COVID-19: An assessment. Republica, 22 May 2021

Sitoula, Sandya et al. 2020. Socio-economic impact of COVID-19 and beyond on women domestic workers in Nepal : Challenges and the way forward . International Labour Organisation

Stam, Kathryn. 2021. Perspectives on Religious Identity, Caste, and Culture for Bhutanese- Nepali Refugee Families in the United States. Proceedings 2018: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 163-178

Subba, Basant. 2021. Rhino conservation in Nepal: Now, focus on habitat expansion. The Himalayan Times, 20 April 2021

Subedi, Abhi. 2021. Erosion of poetry in Nepali politics: The most alarming aspect of politicians' use of language is the production of lies. The Kathmandu Post, 11 April 2021

Subedi, Abhi. 2021. Severe flaws in the governance system: The mantra of politics, it is increasingly being realised, does not appear to be the spirit of freedom and equality. The Kathmandu Post, 23 May 2021

Subedi, Kamal. 2021. Do we have a government? República, 16 May 2021

Subedi, Kamal. 2021. Nepal Constitutional Crisis: What happens after 5 PM today? República, 21 May 2021

Subedi, Netra Prasad. 2020. Corona Virus Diseases (COVID-19) and Online Class among Children in Pokhara. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 88-99

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. 2077 BS: Annus Horribilis. The Rising Nepal, 18 April 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Anti-COVID-19 Cooperation : Can China's Move Fill Regional Void? The Rising Nepal, 9 May 2022

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. COVID-19's Lesson : Regulate Nepal-India Open Border. The Rising Nepal, 30 May 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Fickle Comrades Bicker Over NCP Day. The Rising Nepal, 25 April 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Judiciary, Executive On Collision Course. The Rising Nepal 27 June 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Left Movement In Downward Spiral? The Rising Nepal, 4 April 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Litmus Test Of Judiciary. The Rising Nepal, 20 June 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Oli's Third Innings In Government: The entire drama indicates that political culture and constitutional conduct is yet to take roots in the federal republic. The Rising Nepal, 16 May 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Particracy Undermines Democracy. The Rising Nepal, 11 April 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. Politics Takes Dramatic Turn. The Rising Nepal, 23 May 2021

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2021. The Court Calls The Shots. The Rising Nepal, 13 June 2021

Subedi, Shree Ram. 2021. Scientists worry that Kathmandu is still one of the most polluted cities. República, 16 May 2021

Sunar, Giri Bahadur. 2021. The Failed Dalit Struggle : The dream of creating a classless society has remained just a dream. It could never become a reality . República, 23 June 2021

Tamrakar Rojina / **Shah, Suresh.** 2021. COVID-19 Vaccination: Nepal's status, challenges, and equity issues. República, 28 June 2021

Thakur, Atul K. 2021. Crawling when not asked to bend: The government of the day will benefit most from a culture of political participation. The Kathmandu Post, 2 April 2021

Thapa Magar, Bikash / **Lamichhane, Deenneth.** 2020. Customer Satisfaction towards Paragliding Services in Pokhara: The Moderating Role of Gender. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 1-17

Thapa, Agastaya. 2021. Local Faces and Places: Tourist Art and Representational Practices of Culture and

Identity in Darjeeling Hills . Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 118-136

Thapa, Bishal. 2021. Debt without reforms: Financing debt without adequate policy reforms is a bit like financing the gambler. Annapurna Express, 15 April 2021

Thapa, Bishal. 2021. Saving Nepal's flawed constitution: Only a truly non-partisan a-political civilian movement can bring about this shift to institutional stability and help reinforce our crumbling constitution. Annapurna Express, 10 June 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. Armed and unrestrained: Wrangling concessions from a pliant leadership, the army's professionalism is compromised. The Kathmandu Post, 15 April 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. Dalit rights: No respite at the top. Those in power are allowed to get away with perpetuating atrocities against Dalits. The Kathmandu Post, 28 June 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. End of the Oli show: Oli's departure from the scene will not and should not be lamented. The Kathmandu Post, 13 May 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. The country be damned: No one seems to be able to stop Oli's whimsical actions, even if it ends up destroying the country. The Kathmandu Post, 31 May 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. Wealth communism: That Gyawali's asset declaration should surprise Nepalis itself is a surprise. The Kathmandu Post, 10 June 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. Whatever happened to equity and inclusion? That one group should progress so disproportionately talks about the failure of the state-society compact. The Kathmandu Post, 1 April 2021

Thapa, Deepak. 2021. Whatever happened to the mail? The postal service remains essential, if only we know how to use it. The Kathmandu Post, 29. April 2021

Thapa, Manish Jung. 2021. No, Mr Prime Minister! KP Oli's tendencies are wholly and growingly antidemocratic. He seems to hold no conception that an MP's power to vote in parliament is derived from the trust from the sovereign people, and not from the party's chairman. República, 26 June 2021

Thapa, Raksha / **Teijlingen, Edwin van** / **Regmi, Pramod Raj** / **Heaslip, Vanessa.** 2021. Caste Exclusion and Health Discrimination in South Asia: A Systematic Review . Asia Pacific Journal of Public Health

Thapa, Tanushree. 2021. Climate change and farming: Lessons from Gandaki. The Himalayan Times, 18 June 2021

Tripathi, Krishna Prasad. 2020. Health Problems of Third Gender in Naulo Bihani, Pokhara . Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 75-87

Turin, Mark. 2019. Revisiting the morphophonology of Thangmi: A Tibeto-Burman language of Nepal. Gipan 4:63-79

UN Nepal. 2017. United Nations Development Assistance Framework for Nepal 2018-2022. United Nations

UN Nepal. 2020. UN framework for responding to the socio-economic impacts of Vovid-19 in Nepal. United Nations

Upadhya, Madhukar. 2021. A pandemic of apathy: How our MPs failed to address Covid-19: It's our great misfortune that the ones in power continue to protect their own interests. The Kathmandu Post, 21 May 2021

Upadhya, Madhukar. 2021. Mapping a more stable future: Runoff channels are often ignored because they are believed to be too small to be of import. The Kathmandu Post, 23 April 2021

Upadhya, Madhukar. 2021. The Chure conundrum: The consequences of mining aggregates are more severe than deforestation. The Kathmandu Post, 18 June 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Nation Battling Raging Pandemic. The Rising Nepal, 4 May 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. NC's New Initiative: JSP In Decisive Position. The Rising Nepal, 6 April 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. New Virus Variant : Averting Second Wave Of Pandemic. The Rising Nepal, 13 April 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Reconciliation Can Avert UML Split. The Rising Nepal, 20 April 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. UML Leaders Towards Reconciliation? The Rising Nepal, 18 May 2021

Upadhyay, Narayan. 2021. Upheavals In Provinces: UML Bickering Boon For Opposition. The Rising Nepal, 15 June 2021

Upadhyay, Prakash. 2020. Restructuring Spiritualism in New Life: Conversion to Christianity in Pokhara, Nepal. Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 135-147

Upadhyaya, Rajendra Prasad / Baral, Madhab Prasad. 2020. Trends of Climate Change in Some Selected Districts of Western Nepal . Janapriya Journal of Interdisciplinary Studies, pp. 148-158

Upadhyaya, Shailaja. 2021. Dining Table Talks: Casual Racism. República, 6 June 2021

Valadaud, Romain. 2021. A Combined Analytical Narrative to Study the Politicisation of Irrigation Management in the Tarai: Critical Realism, Hydrosocial Theory and Sociotechnical Approach. Proceedings 2017: Conference on Nepal and the Himalaya, pp. 137-154

Vasseur, Julian. 2019. Dynamics of meaning-making in Nepali-English bilingual interactions. Gipan 4:91-105

Wagle, Achyut. 2021. Deficit of entrepreneurial intent: Mere policy announcements are unlikely to bear the desired fruits. The Kathmandu Post, 22 June 2021

Wagle, Achyut. 2021. Entirely over to the judiciary: As politicians go beserk for power, there is no alternative to nuanced judicial activism. The Kathmandu Post. 8 June 2021

Wagle, Achyut. 2021. Motorcycle city: Over a million motorcycles can be found on the congested roads of the Kathmandu Valley. The Kathmandu Post, 27 April 2021

Wagle, Achyut. 2021. Noxious politics hits the nadir: We need a wholly new approach to regain the sanctity, independence and efficacy of our institutions. The Kathmandu Post, 11 May 2021

Wagle, Achyut. 2021. Performance contract blues: Such contracts have failed due to the lack of ownership and concrete incentives. The Kathmandu Post, 13 April 2021

Wagle, Geja Sharma. 2021. Triangular geopolitical rivalry: Nepal must maintain a balance among the big powers, or it will turn into a playground. The Kathmandu Post, 7 June 2021

Wagle, Kopila / **Dixit, Kanchan Mani.** 2021. What next after Sisdol and Bancharedanda? Khabarhub, 18 June 2021